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March 14, 2025 – FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
 

AURORA POLICE SEEK PUBLIC’S ASSISTANCE IN 
IDENTIFYING DRIVER INVOLVED IN HIT-AND-RUN 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Aurora, IL – The Aurora Police Department is seeking the public's assistance in identifying the driver 
involved in a vehicle vs. pedestrian hit-and-run accident that occurred in the early morning hours of 
Sunday, February 23, 2025. 

At approximately 2:00 a.m., a pedestrian was crossing the Indian Trail Road bridge from north to 
south, between Route 25 and Route 31, when they were struck by what has been described as a 
white Toyota sedan. The vehicle was reportedly driven by a white female with blonde hair. The 
pedestrian suffered life-threatening injuries and was transported by air to Good Samaritan Hospital. 
The victim has since been discharged and is recovering at home. 

Despite a thorough investigation, including review of nearby surveillance cameras, no leads have 
been identified. The Aurora Police Department is now turning to the community for assistance. 

Anyone with information about this incident, or who may have been in the area around the time of the 
crash, is urged to contact the Aurora Police Department’s Traffic Division at (630) 256-5330 or 
TrafficDiv@aurora.il.us. 

Your assistance can help bring closure to the victim and ensure accountability in this case. 
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 Jim Levicki, Public Safety Media Manager  
(APD Report: AUPR25002312)  
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